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Artist impression of Bexhill Public School upgrade (subject to change) 

Classification - Public 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Bexhill Public School. The project will deliver:  

• 5 new permanent learning spaces 

• an upgraded administration building 

• an upgraded Out of School Hours Care 

• staff spaces in the former principal’s residence  

• internal refurbishment of the community hall for shared use by the school 

• an upgraded sports court and landscaping. 

Progress update 

Heritage NSW granted an Aboriginal Heritage Impact Statement (AHIP) for the construction site in April. The 
Ngulingah Local Aboriginal Land Council (LALC) has collected items of cultural importance for safe storage. We 
will continue to consult with the Aboriginal community representatives about where and how the items will be 
reburied on the school grounds once the upgrade is finished.  

Work on the upgrade recommenced on 9 May 2023 

Excavations and groundwork for the new classroom buildings (Building L and Building K) is now underway. An 
archaeologist will continue to monitor any work that requires earth works or ground disturbance throughout 
project. 

Next steps 

Work is expected to start on construction of Building L and Building K in June once excavation work is finished.  
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The new buildings will replace existing demountable classrooms at Bexhill Public School, and will include flexible 
learning spaces with moveable walls, shared practical activities areas, and breakout spaces.  The buildings will be 
connected by a wrap-around, covered veranda. 

The updated expected completion date for this project is early 2024. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we continue to work on delivering this important project.  
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